

RoseberryPrimary & Nursery School Newsletter

April 2019

EASTER ACTIVITIES

FAMILY DECORATED EGG COMPETITION

It's a shame that everyone can't be a winner but congratulations to the following families for securing 1st, 2nd and 3rd prizes in our decorated egg competition.



1st prize – 'Swans' by Jessica from Reception.

2nd prize – 'Boudicca' by Laila from Year 4

3rd prize – 'Aristeggcats' by Elleny from Year 3





Highly commended went to:

Nicholas in Sparrows for his 'Greggest Show' egg Luis in Year 1 for his Pacman egg Matthew in Year 2 for his cactus egg Elin & Neve in Years 3 & 5 for Macbeggth E Day landing by William (Year 6) Every child in school was presented with an Easter egg, kindly donated by FD Motors.

EGG JARPING COMPETITION

Our annual egg jarping contest was held on the last day of term. Our class winners were:

Robins – Kendal & Oscar H Sparrows - Nancy Swallows - Riley Year 1Green – Isaac Year 1Red – Bailey-Lee Year 2 – Cohen Year 3 – Chloe Year 4 – Joel

Year 3 – Chioe Year 4 – Joei Year 5 – Oliver Year 6 – Aston

Overall winners:

The whole school winner of the pupils was Oliver and runner-up was Isaac. Well done, boys!

The staff final was fought between Miss Gibson & Miss Gray, (both newbies to egg jarping) with Miss Gibson being the winner.

The parent final was won by Miss Adamson (Cohen's mum) with Mr Reed (Joel's dad) as runner-up!

A big thank you to everyone for joining in the fun!

ACHIEVERS OF THE TERM

Well done to the following children for impressing their teachers this term:

Year 1Green - Leon

Year 1Red – Jack

Year 2 – Luca

Year 3 - Devon

Year 4 – Ellemay

Year 5 – Neve

Year 6 – Keira

Every child was chosen because they have exemplary behaviour and a positive attitude to learning which has led to great success this term! Well done to you all!

HEADTEACHER'S WEEKLY AWARDS

Well done to the following children for impressing me this month: 26/4/19 – Kayla (Year 6) because of her excellent work in Maths and her exemplary behaviour and good manners.

100% ATTENDANCE PRIZES

March's book token was won by Alfie in Year 5. Well done, Alfie!

CURRICULUM QUESTIONNAIRES

Thank you to those parents who gave their opinions on what should be taught in school. There were 2 main suggestions: basic first aid and financial awareness. We plan to incorporate the first aid training into the 'Live Well, Live Long' curriculum foundation and we are working on building a progression of skills across the school. We are investigating if parents would be interested in starting a savings club for their children to develop their awareness of financial planning as well as introducing an Enterprise Week to learn more about money and its value.

EASTER BONNET COMPETITION

Robin's winner was Dominic with Will as runner-up. Sparrow's winner was Olivia with Alex as runner up. Swallow's winner was Riley with Zayn as runner up.

Well done to everyone who entered this annual event. Below: pupils from Sparrows show off their bonnets.



EASTER STAY & PLAY SESSIONS IN ROBINS NURSERY



Our EYFS Easter Stay & Play sessions were well attended by parents and relatives. Thank you for your continued support.

22nd April: FIRST ANNUAL STEPHEN LAWRENCE DAY

In assembly, the pupils heard the story of Stephen Lawrence – his life and death and how the events impacted on his family and the country as a whole

Stephen's death happened in 1993 and it was the 25th anniversary in 2018. Mrs May declared an annual commemoration and remembrance day through 'Stephen Lawrence Day' to celebrate his life and his legacy. Stephen Lawrence inspires us to LIVE OUR BEST LIFE.

SPORTING ACTIVITIES AT ROSEBERRY



Year 4 pupils practising their Brazilian Jujitsu during Multi-sports







Year 3 pupils participate in a Mini- tennis tournament. Well done to Harry, Jack, Chloe & Charlotte for being runners-up!



Well done to our football team for being runners- up this year! Top left to right: Kieran, William, Ben, Aston, Harry Front: Taylor, Liam, Leo, Connor

PROPOSED DIARY DATES FOR SUMMER 1

May 6th BANK HOLIDAY

Tuesday 7th May – KS 1 to Bowes Museum **Friday 10th May** – free golf taster sessions for Years 4 & 5

Week beginning 13th May – Year 6 SATs. All Year 6 pupils must attend school

 $Thursday\ 16^{th}\ May- \text{Relax Kids starts}$

Friday 17th May – Year 6 to Inflatespace

Tuesday 21st May – Year 4 to Hamsterley Forest

Year 5/6 to South Shields

Thursday May 23rd – Ladybirds Nursery closed for European Parliamentary Elections

Friday May 24th - School closes for half term

Monday June 3rd – INSET DAY (school closed to pupils)

Tuesday June 4th – School re-opens to pupils

Please remember our newsletter can be viewed in colour on the school's website.



EYFS pupils having a great time at Hall Hill Farm.